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 Weekly Diary : 3rd February—9th February 2020 

 

Monday 3
rd

  :  8.00 am. Mass followed by Novena 

Wednesday 5
th 

:  9.30 am. Christ Catholic Community Prayer Group — Parish Meeting Room 

Thursday 6
th

  :  9.30 am. Mass Memorial of St Paul Miki and companions, martyrs  

       followed by Rosary 

Saturday 8
th  

:  5.30 pm.   : 5
th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time Year A/2 
Sunday 9

th  
:  7.00 am. + 9.00 am.  : 5

th
 Sunday in Ordinary Time Year A/2   

        

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK AND DECEASED 
PRAYER:  O Lord Jesus Christ, rest your weary ones, bless your dying ones, soothe your suffering ones, pity 
your afflicted ones, shield your joyous ones, and all for your love’s sake.  Amen.   (St Augustine)  

Prayers have been requested for the following : 

RECENTLY DECEASED: Gerry Punzalan, Pam Hopsick, Margaret Anne Yates, Sidney Marsden Tooth 

ANNIVERSARIES: Billie Fitzpatr ick, David Amott, Pete Manning, Phil Egan 

SICK LIST: Shingo Sawabe, Sonia D’Angiolo, Riany Chandler, Juliet Wee, Jean Di Benedetto, Marie Dupois,     
Abigail O’Donell, Sophia Ding, Terry Owsnett, Ronald Sincock, Dolares Kelly, Mary McDonnell, Irene Warde,  Ron 
Sincock, Val Mai McErlean, Bill Walker,  Courtney Blount, Reginald Cox, Simon Stretton, Philomena McAloon, 
Margaret Kwong, Letty O’Sullivan, Tony  Collett, Ben Cebuliak, Marilyn Rodgers, Frank Hewitt, Anthony Donellan, 
Dolores Kilian, Mary Ann Boeheme,  Maureen Currie,  Harry Hunter, Margaret Wiersma, Madeline Hodgetts, Nancy 
Kelly, Tamara Toms, Baby  Charlie Shirran, Bernie Pack,  Elizabeth Norris, Stephen Deshaies, Ken Hannam, Kelly 
Blount, Gail Callaghan, Pistang  Retute, Vanessa Pritchard, Carol Johnston  
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HOLY FAMILY PARISH,  RUNAWAY BAY  

Sunday 2nd February 2020 

PARISH PRIEST 

Fr. Marty Larsen 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Audrey Ho 
Parish Secretary 
 

Jan Levinge 
Marriage Coordinator 
 

Email : 
rbay@bne.catholic.net.au 
Parish Office: 16 Simbai St 
PO Box 125 Runaway Bay 
Q4216 
 

Website : 
www.holyfamilyrunawaybay.org.au  

FOR ALL ENQUIRIES: 
Tel: 5537 4320 (Press 2) 
Fax: 5537 5476 
 

Hours: 8.30am—3.00pm  
Monday—Thursday  
(closed FRIDAY) 
 

Reconciliation: 
4.50pm on Saturday  
 

Baptisms 
Every 2nd & 4th                       
Saturday & Sunday at 11am. 
Please contact the Parish 
Office. 
 

St Francis Xavier School: 
Principal : Kathy Fuller 
Tel:  5537 2633                 

Feast of The Presentation of      

the Lord Year A/2 

2nd February 2020 

1st Reading : Malachi 3:1-4 

2nd Reading : Heb2:14-18 

Gospel : Lk2:22-40 

5th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Year A/2 

9th February 2020 

1st Reading : Is 58:7-10 

2nd Reading : 1 Cor 2:1-5 
Gospel : Mt 5:13-16 

HELLO! From Fr Marty 

 

 

St Vinnies Bushfire appeal 

I cannot begin to thank you for the wonderful support you have 

shown to those who have lost everything.  We are not simply  

restoring lives, we are giving back people their sense of dignity.  

As part of the wider Church in Australia, for this appeal,      

Runaway Bay, Holy Family Catholic Parish have raised 

$5577.15 for the St Vinnies Bushfire appeal.  We have punched 

above our weight and this shows how wonderfully caring you 

are.   

Thank you. 

We are giving hope to those 

who have lost meaning and purpose. 

Not only for the immediate future, 

yet, for the when the days turn in to months 

and the months turn into years. 

When we mow our green lawns 

and they are still living in ash and ruin. 

We have given them a small glimmer 

of the face of God. 

 

Thank you.      

 
This statement comes from the following website  

in relation to how funds will be dispersed.   
 

http://churchresources.com.au/nfpnews/2020/01/28/every-cent-victims-vinnies/?

mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiWTJZNE9UUmlOalJpWmpaayIsInQiOiIwVUF2dFJyOTBjbFhFWXFneThwOFdPeFhHcGtI

bERlMWRHeUNwS0kzajhldDV6R2RcL042bllVMmpieHhtTmlGM0Y3a29IYW9QOFBiNEpxVEVHcnlOWVdya

VR4em9kQkl5bUZlTTJlVk1WM3AzRWg3MmRsc1RLZk5jaXNRVzVUMTEifQ%3D%3D 

 

 “The St Vincent de Paul Society would like to assure the community that 

every dollar raised for the Vinnies Bushfire Appeal will be used to support 

the people impacted by the fires: “During the bushfire crisis, Vinnies           
volunteers are on the ground in hundreds of communities across the country, 

helping people as they deal with the immediate aftermath of fires. Our       
volunteers live and work in the impacted communities and will stay        
alongside those people affected for the long months of recovery ahead…” 

       Cont’d on Page 2….. 

http://churchresources.com.au/nfpnews/2020/01/28/every-cent-victims-vinnies/?mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiWTJZNE9UUmlOalJpWmpaayIsInQiOiIwVUF2dFJyOTBjbFhFWXFneThwOFdPeFhHcGtIbERlMWRHeUNwS0kzajhldDV6R2RcL042bllVMmpieHhtTmlGM0Y3a29IYW9QOFBiNEpxVEVHcnlOWVdyaVR4em9kQkl5bUZlTT
http://churchresources.com.au/nfpnews/2020/01/28/every-cent-victims-vinnies/?mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiWTJZNE9UUmlOalJpWmpaayIsInQiOiIwVUF2dFJyOTBjbFhFWXFneThwOFdPeFhHcGtIbERlMWRHeUNwS0kzajhldDV6R2RcL042bllVMmpieHhtTmlGM0Y3a29IYW9QOFBiNEpxVEVHcnlOWVdyaVR4em9kQkl5bUZlTT
http://churchresources.com.au/nfpnews/2020/01/28/every-cent-victims-vinnies/?mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiWTJZNE9UUmlOalJpWmpaayIsInQiOiIwVUF2dFJyOTBjbFhFWXFneThwOFdPeFhHcGtIbERlMWRHeUNwS0kzajhldDV6R2RcL042bllVMmpieHhtTmlGM0Y3a29IYW9QOFBiNEpxVEVHcnlOWVdyaVR4em9kQkl5bUZlTT
http://churchresources.com.au/nfpnews/2020/01/28/every-cent-victims-vinnies/?mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiWTJZNE9UUmlOalJpWmpaayIsInQiOiIwVUF2dFJyOTBjbFhFWXFneThwOFdPeFhHcGtIbERlMWRHeUNwS0kzajhldDV6R2RcL042bllVMmpieHhtTmlGM0Y3a29IYW9QOFBiNEpxVEVHcnlOWVdyaVR4em9kQkl5bUZlTT
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Last weekend’s collection 

1st Collection : $1399.20 

2nd Collection : $1874.30 
Piety Stall     : $69.00 
St. Anthony  : $55.45 
Your generosity is greatly  appreciated! 
Next week’s counting Team : No.1(03/02/2020) 

                                                          Mass Duty Roster : February 8th /9th 2020 

Mass Co-ordinator 
5.30pm   
Chantal Jacquier 

Lectors 
Joelle Braun 
Rita Macbeth 

Extraordinary Ministers of Communion 
Dott Baker, Helen Topham, Glecia de Luna 
Joelle Braun, Chantal Jacquier, Monique Labutte 

Servers 
Mia &Tyler 

7.00am   
Michael Nicholson 

Jackie Cameron 
Danielle Carter 

Danielle Carter, Rose Hessen, Michael Nicholson 
Antona Brown, Jackie Cameron, Celine Lobb 

Brianna & Ashley 

9.00am   
Ronnie Wilson 

Gina Abra 
Rose Lopez 

Chona Lopez, Rose Lopez, Ramon Lopez 
Ronnie Wilson, Pam Nelson, Volunteer 

Amber, Naomi & 
Jamili 

       THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 

BLESSINGS!!!!! 

I love to bless homes, cars, boats, religious 

objects, bibles, anything which is holy for 

you.   

Cont’d from Page 1…...“Vinnies has from day one been in communities providing assistance from our own 

funds and over the past three weeks has been actively distributing assistance from the Vinnies Bushfire Appeal. 

This includes financial packages; essential items such as food, water, clothing and bedding; and emotional      

support for those affected by the bushfires. 

 “The process of assessing people and establishing their need does take some time but we are focused on helping 

as many people as possible as quickly as we can. As we access more communities and establish need, we are also 

accelerating the rate of response. 

“No administration fees are taken from this appeal, meaning the money raised goes directly to the relief and     

recovery effort. 

“Vinnies is focused on doing what it has always done – assist people to rebuild their lives as they re-establish 

their homes, their livelihoods and their spirit. We will provide assistance now and during the difficult months 

ahead for those people who have lost everything. 

FR MARTY’S                                         

INSTALLATION MASS 

On Saturday, February 15th 2020,  

His Grace, Archbishop Mark Coleridge,  

will be at Holy Family Parish to preside at the 

5.30 pm Mass for the  
Installation of Fr. Marty Larsen  

 As Parish Priest of Holy Family Parish 

All parishioners are invited to    
attend the Installation Mass and 

join in the  
Shared Meal to follow. 

Following Mass, Archbishop Mark will stay 

and mingle with parishioners. 

We kindly ask if parishioners could      

bring a plate to share like finger food of 

various kinds (we don’t envisage using 

knives and forks).   

Please do not hesitate to contact Audrey in 

the Parish Office if you have further     

questions.  Thank you. 
Catholic Women’s League 

The Catholic Women’s League invite     

members and parishioners to our first    

meeting for 2020.  This will be held after the 

9.30am Mass on Thursday 6th February 

2020. 
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FUN FACT FOR SUNDAY 

2nd FEBRUARY, 2020 
In 1984 the Medicare scheme was 

formally adopted by Australia.            

Remember we are human beings not  

human doings. Slowing down and       

enjoying the day may be all the       

treatment you need.   

Acknowledgement to Fr Morgan Batt in 

his book, “Up the Beaten Track”,      

Copyright 2003. 

Fr Marty’s reflection on this fun fact 

Our health is the most important    

physical aspect of our bodily life.  How 

are you finding ways to renew your 

body?  I am currently, little by little,  

getting some much needed exercise back 

into my life.  It is amazing that if you 

can get off the couch and out moving, 

the world seems like a better place. And 

take it from recent experience:        

SUNSCREEN!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

MISSA PRO POPULO 

(The mass for the people.) 
As Parish Priest, one mass on 

the weekend is to be said    

solely for the people of the parish.  This 

mass is the 7.00am.   

Your Generosity:   

If you would like to join our planned  

giving program or if your circumstances 

have changed, please contact Audrey 

Ho at the Parish Office 55374320 

Press 2 (Weekdays except Fridays).  

Thank you for your generous support. 

If you are a Parish Volunteer or working in the parish the onus is on you to comply with all           

Archdiocesan policies. Safeguarding training and registration is available online - 

www.safeguardingaob.com.au . If you see any unsafe practice or reportable occurrence please contact 

the Parish Office or STOPline Service - 1300 304 550; AOB@stopline.com.au; necatholic.stopline.com  

ARE YOU NEW TO THE PARISH?  If you’ve recently joined the Parish, WELCOME! We’d like to  formally 
greet you, so please complete a “NEW PARISHIONERS FORM” which is placed on the table at the back of the 
Church.  You may wish to hand in the form at the Parish Office or place it on the collection plate. 

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK! There are many ministr ies which need to be filled in 2020.  Don’t   
hesitate to enquire at the Parish Office. 

How to live the Gospel out 

this weekend. 

This weekend, we are invited to consider what 

our faith means for us in terms of following   

Jesus. Last week in the second reading, we saw 

that factions had started up in the early church 

and believers were getting behind their        

preferred leader.  Yet Paul reminds the people 

that there is only one figure to follow and that 

is Jesus Christ.  Simeon saw it, as did the 

priestess Anna.  These saw who Jesus was to 

become.  When we think of Jesus, what do our 

eyes of faith say to us? 

TASK:   

Who is Jesus Christ for you? What is your     

favorite Jesus story? What is your favorite     

Jesus saying?  How do you celebrate this great 

sense of who Jesus is for you today?   

SHOUT OUT TO SFX PRIMARY 

SCHOOL  

The theme this year for staff and     

students is ‘gratitude’. We celebrated 

mass together as a staff on Tuesday 

morning to ponder how we cultivate 

this virtue into our daily lives with the 

students. Blessings to all the students, 

staff and parents who will engage with 

our parish this year.  Special shout out 

to the Admin team, all the support 

workers who give the little details to 

make this school flourish.   

 


